BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

DAUPHINAIS-DUQUETTE - Ricky and Suzanne are very proud to announce that Jessica has a new baby brother, 7 lb. 14 oz. Brandon John was born at St. Jean Hospital on July 29, 1999. Proud grand-parents are Harvey and Marjorie Dauphinais and Fernand and Juliette Duquette.

MONIQUE - Wayne and Wanda are proud to announce the birth of their second child Kristen Lee Monique, born in Valleyfield Hospital on July 10, 1999 at 1:12 p.m. weighing 8 pounds 1 ounce, A little sister for Kylie. Proud grandparents are Bob and Dolene Helm of Athelstan and Jim and Donna Monique of Elgin.

DIED

BEAUDIN, Sarah (née Keith) - Passed away on August 19, 1999 in her 94th year. Loving wife of the late Hoctor Beaudin, Sarah is survived by seven children Hector (Helen), Bill (Wilda), May (Emerson) Rhinehart, Morris (Eileen), Deany (Villtchka), Noah (Linda), Bernice (Brian) Swales, 29 grandchildren, 36 great grandchildren and 8 great-great grandchildren. She was predeceased by brothers Dougal, Archie, sister Florence, Barbara, one daughter-in-law Pat and one granddaughter. Visitation was held Sunday, August 22 from 2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. Funeral service was held at Kelly Funeral Home's Chapel, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon on Monday, August 23, 1999.

BUCHANAN, Olive Hébert - On July 29, 1999 at the Centre d'Accueil Ormstown at the age of 83 years. Olive Hébert Buchanan peacefully passed away surrounded by her children. Predeceased by her first husband Francis Buchanan and second husband Gontran Bourdeau. Arrangements entrusted to Gibeau Funeral Home St-Chrysostome. Burial at Havelock Anglican Church Cemetery, July 31, 1999.

TOWNS ROWE, Lifa - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on August 22, 1999. Lifa Towns aged 80 years, beloved wife of Norris Rowe, dear mother of the late Morrison and Lloyd (Thérèse), Cherished grandmother of Erick and Stéphanie. No visitation. Funeral service will be held Wednesday, August 25 at 2 p.m. in the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Chapel, Franklin Centre. Interment Hillside Cemetery.

MEMORIAM SERVICE

SAINTSBURY, Patricia - In memory of the Late Patricia Saintsbury of Roxham Rd., Hemmingford a gathering will be held Saturday, Sept. 4, 1999, 2 p.m.-4 p.m. at St. Andrew's United Church Hall, 482 Frontiere St., Hemmingford, Quebec. Photographs are welcome.

CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to all who cared and helped meafter my accident; to the Ormstown Volunteer Fire Department for their response; to the Emergency staff; to Dr. T. Vandor and Dr. T. Surowaniec and to the entire nursing staff of the 2nd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their concern and excellent care. Also many thanks to the kitchen staff for the good food. Thank goodness we have the Barrie Memorial Hospital in the Chateaugusy Valley. Sincere thanks as well to my family, relatives and good friends for the visits, get well cards, gifts and telephone calls.

Gerald Duncan

I would like to thank Dr. Blonde and all the nurses on the Third Floor for the great care I received when I was in hospital. To Rev. Kate Jordan for visits and prayers, to all my family, friends and neighbors for cards, visits and flowers and a special thank-you to Norma Gough who took care of things at home for me. God bless all.

Muriel Hamilton

On behalf of my family and myself I would like to thank all my friends and neighbors for their kindness and support given to our family in our hour of need. As there are so many to thank I hope you will accept this as our thank-you. Special thanks to funeral director Gilles Serre.

Mrs. Mabel Beer & family

"Dying is nothing much when we still live on in other's hearts". Mary Jackson and family acknowledge with grateful appreciation the kind expressions of sympathy in the recent loss of Richard. A special thank you goes to Peter for his support during this sad experience.

My sincere thanks to all who cared and helped me after my accident; to the Ormstown Volunteer Fire Department for their response; to the Emergency staff; to Dr. T. Vandor and Dr. T. Surowaniec and to the entire nursing staff of the 2nd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their concern and excellent care. Also many thanks to the kitchen staff for the good food. Thank goodness we have the Barrie Memorial Hospital in the Chateauguay Valley. Sincere thanks as well to my family, relatives and good friends for the visits, get well cards, gifts and telephone calls.

Gerald Duncan

IN MEMORIAM

KAZULAK, Kevin Robert - Aug. 26, 1998

God saw you were getting tired. So he put His arms around you and whispered "Come to me". We thought of you with love today, but that was nothing new, We thought of you yesterday and days before that too. We think of you in silence and often speak your name, All we have now are fond memories and your picture in a frame. Your memory is our keepsake with which we will never part. God has you in his keeping, we have you in our hearts. In life we loved you dearly, in death we love you still. In our hearts you hold a place that no one can ever fill. It broke our hearts to lose you, but you did not go alone. For part of us went with you the day God took you home.

Mom Gail

Peter, Joyce, Matt, Cody, Kelsey